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let His teaching 
fall on you 

like rain 

 
                          DEUTERONOMY 32:2 

              (paraphrased) 



April 2018  

Pastor Tim Doty  

A NOTE FROM YOUR INTERIM PASTOR  

 

The time has come for celebration! The Pastor Nominating Committee has 

been prayerful and patient and has found FUPCôs new Pastor, Rev. Annie 

McMillan. Pastor Annie will be with us on Sunday, April 8, to lead      

worship. After worship we will have the congregational meeting to elect 

her as your new Pastor. I congratulate the PNC on their great work, and I 

am confident that God will guide FUPC into a great future under Pastor 

Annieôs leadership. 

 

The time has also come to remind you that the job of an Interim Pastor is 

to help a congregation through the call process. We did a mission study 

and elected a PNC. The PNC has done its work, and done it well. So it is 

time for me to bow out. This is the fate of interims. It is part of our job and 

we know that going in. My last Sunday will be May 13. Pastor Annieôs 

first Sunday will be May 20, the Day of Pentecost. That is so appropriate. 

It is the birthday of the Church universal, and it will begin a new era at FUPC. 

 

So I want to remind you that when my time at FUPC is over I will no 

longer be your pastor. Please do not contact me for any ñpastoral services,ò 

such as baptisms, weddings or funerals. Which is not to say that I will not 

miss you. My time in LeRoy has been great fun. I have come to know most 

of you and I appreciate your enthusiasm for Godôs work here. I have had 

the pleasure of working with great colleagues in ministry, Kerri and Rita 

and Jill, Ashley and Melissa, Mary and Londa and the Praise Team. The 

Session and Board of Deacons, which change some from year to year, 

have been consistently dedicated to the well-being of the congregation and 

the mission of the church in LeRoy and around the world. 

 

I will always hold you in my heart and in my prayers. I know God will 

bless and keep you. After a while I may pop in again at a ball game or a 

pancake breakfast just to say Hi! But your future will now be with your 

new Pastor. I know you will come to love and care for her as you have me. 

How lucky I am to have 

something that makes 

saying goodbye so hard.    

A.A. Milne 

   ~ Winnie the Pooh 

Each year we share the special services of Holy Week with 
our neighboring churches. It is important to remember the 
painful events leading up to the joy of Easter Morning, so 
plan to attend as many of the special services as possible. 

Thursday, March 29 at 7:00 p.m.    

Maundy Thursday Service - LeRoy Christian Church 

Friday, March 30  at 7:00 p.m.    

Good Friday Worship - LeRoy Methodist Church  

Sunday, April 1 at 7:00 a.m.     

  Easter Sunrise Service at FUPC  

 (Followed by breakfast served in the Fellowship Hall 

9:00 a.m.    Easter Worship Service - FUPC 

10:00 a.m.    Easter Egg Hunt - FUPC back lawn 

(In the event of rain it will be held in Fellowship Hall) 

Rev. Annie McMillan, a candidate to fill the 
roll of Pastor for our church, will give the 
message during our regular worship service 
on Sunday, April 8th.  A congregational 
meeting will follow where all active mem-
bers of our congregation will be able to vote 
on the call for Reverend McMillan to lead 
our church. 

Pastor Annie grew up throughout the South, moving regularly because of her 
fatherôs work. Her constant was church; she is a life-long Presbyterian. She 
earned her B.A. in English at Erskine College in South Carolina, where her    
interests in scripture and helping others grew. 

Prior to seminary, she gained some life experience, joining AmeriCorps  in  
2007, and chose to serve for a year at Habitat for Humanity of Suffolk County  
on Long Island, New York. During that year she worked with volunteers and 
homeowners, became involved in a local Presbyterian church, and decided to 
attend Princeton Theological Seminary. 

During seminary, Pastor Annie interned at two different churches. One of those 
internships included the First Presbyterian Church of Southold ï the second  
oldest church in the country. She completed her seminary training and graduated 
from Princeton Seminary with a Masters of Divinity in May of 2012. As a  
member of the Presbytery of Long Island, Pastor Annie has recently served     
the Remsenburg and East Moriches congregations. 

We hope you will make a special effort to be in church this date to meet and 
welcome Pastor Annie to our congregation. 



4/22  Sadee Owens 

4/23  Martha Dean 

4/24  Dean Nichols 

4/25  Lauren Bossingham 

4/25  Brent Jackson 

4/27  Monical Stengel 

4/28  Naomi Chaplin 

3/31  Teresha & Charlie Bossingham 

4/01  Amber & Bryon Owens 

4/05  Sara & Dean Nichols 

4/03  Khloe Builta 

4/06  Pat Born 

4/06  Henry Sigler 

4/06  Scarlett Miller 

4/15  Mary Sigler 

4/16  Mary Fairfield 

4/16  Jordan Cox 

4/17  Beverly Burcham 

4/19  Janeen Juvinall 

4/19  Jan Owens 

4/19  Mara Walker 

4/21  Garrett Hudson 

4/22  Steve Crumbaugh 

Thirty LOOP and LANDING students 

plus several adults traveled to the  

Midwest Food bank on the evening    

of March 14th to help box food for 

distribution throughout the country.    

Library  NewsLibrary  News   by Marty Dean 

To feed the soul or imagination, check out the range  

of new books available in our church library:   
 

S  Man to Man:  Becoming the Believer God Called You to Be             
 by award-winning journalist Dennis Hensley 

S A Mom After Godôs Own Heart:  10 Ways to Love Your children 
 by bestselling author Elizabeth George 

S Markôs Story:  The Jesus Chronicles, a biblically inspired novel 
 by Jerry Jenkins and Tim LaHaye 

S Catching the Wind by Melanie Dobson   -   An unresolved past 
 from a daring Gestapo escape sets the stage for this novel. 

S The Auschwitz Escape,  a novel by New York Times bestselling 
 author Joel C. Rosenberg 

S The Faded Photo a novel by Sarah Price  - Drawing from her own 
 bout with cancer, Sarah Price weaves a web of triumph over despair. 

S Still Life:  A Chief Inspector Gamache Novel by Louise Penny   -   
 Gamache and his team seek justice in a seemingly open and      
 shut hunting mishap. 

HHAPPYAPPY  READINGREADING !  !    

Special envelopes will be available on Easter for the One 

Great Hour of Sharing offering (or you may mark your 

check OGHS in the memo line).   

 

Through this offering Presbyterians share Godôs love by  

giving to ministries that provide relief to those affected by 

natural disasters, food for the hungry, and support towards  

the self-development of poor and oppressed communities. 

 

 
 

 

Session has called a Congregational Meeting for Sunday, April 8, 2018, 

following worship for the purpose of hearing the report of the Pastor 

Nominating Committee and calling a Pastor, and for business related to  

the call. All active members of the congregation are urged to attend this 

important meeting. 



ENDLESS  BUZZ  ENDLESS  BUZZ  ENDLESS  BUZZ     
                                     Kerri Cordray                     

TRUST AND OBEY 
These are the words on my heart as I continually 
sing the lyrics of this old hymn dated back to 1887:  

 

When we walk with the Lord in the light of His Word,  
What a glory He sheds on our way! 
While we do His good will, He abides with us still,  
And with all who will trust and obey.  
      Refrain:  
Trust and obey, for thereõs no other way 
To be happy in Jesus, but to trust and obey.  

 

In Confirmation we have spoken about the journey we are all on as 
we walk with our Lord Jesus.  In times of joy, sorrow, worry, or even 
doubt, if we learn to trust and obey and seek the light of His Word, 
He promises to abide with us and reveal His glory on our path.  It has 
been inspiring to read the Confirmandsõ Statements of Faith essays.  
Each student has poured out words of solid belief in Jesus and His 
saving grace upon their lives.  I canõt wait for Confirmation Sunday, 
May 6, for our church family to hear the spiritual maturity in these 
amazing kids and their passion for trusting and obeying in Him!  

God is so good as we seek to trust and obey Him. Our Christian Education 
Team has spent time praying over decisions regarding youth summer 
camps and our childrenõs Vacation Bible School program.   We are 
anxious for the work God is preparing in the hearts and lives of 43 
youth as they spend time in worship, prayer and play at the Great 
Escape Camp in Green Lake, Wisconsin (grades 6-8 this fall) and Student 
Life Camp at Covenant College in Lookout Mountain, Georgia (High 
School this fall).  Our Vacation Bible School is preparing many children 
the opportunity to dance and praise, build and create, study and 
learn more about Jesus.  The theme is Shipwrecked and we will discover 
the following learning Bible themes:   

 ̈When youõre lonelyéJesus rescues  

 ̈When you worryéJesus rescues  

 ̈When you struggleéJesus rescues 

 ̈When you do wrongéJesus rescues  

 ̈When youõre powerlesséJesus rescues 

JESUS RESCUES US WHENéWE TRUST AND OBEY!  

Watch for LEAP registration info for next year that will 

be available soon.   LEAP (The Lordôs Extra Amazing 

Power) is an after-school program for students entering 

Kindergarten through 4th grade  this fall. (5th- 12th    

graders are encouraged to sign up as LEAP Leaders) 

On May 3rd we will be participating in a  

fundraiser to benefit our youth summer and 

mission camps at the Portilloôs located at  

202 Landmark Drive in Normal. 
 

To participate all you have to do is: 

S Obtain a special flyer (one is included with this newsletter) 

S Enjoy a  meal at Portillos on May 3rd between the hours of  5 and 8 p.m. 

     é..showing the special flyer. 

S 20% of the proceeds of your purchase (gift cards not included) will come 

back to benefit our summer youth camps!   

ITôS THAT  EASY!  THANK  YOU FOR HELPING ! 

 

 

April 4     5:30 pm  LOOP  
              7:00 pm  LANDING      
 

April 11     5:30 pm  LOOP 
     7:00 pm  LANDING 
 

April 18    5:30 pm  LOOP 
     7:00 pm  LANDING 
 

April 25   5:30 pm  LOOP 
        7:00 pm  LANDING 
 

More details on activities 

planned for each group will 

be available soon.   

 

Watch for updates! 

COMMUNITY  YOUTH  SERVICE  
April  15th  at  6 p.m. 

LeRoy Christian Church 

 

Our youth will again join with students from LeRoy Christian and 
LeRoy Methodist Churches for worship and fellowship. 

 

All are invited to worship together during this meaningful evening. 



               Committee  
 

Administration/Nominating  
Administration 

Administration/Mission & Outreach 
Nominating 

Special Events, Christian Education 
Special Events, Christian Education 

Little Learners Board, Mission & Outreach 
Worship & Music 

Christian Education 
Clerk of Session/ Special Events 

 

January  
August 

July 
February 

 
September 

March 
November 

May 
 

October 
June 
April 

August 
December 

                          

CHURCH OFFICERS 
 

   Elders :    

                          
Rick Kline 
Randy Sigler 
Teresa Miller 
 
Bryon Owens 
Mary Ella Mennenga 
Bonnie Crumbaugh                             
Steve Sinnott 
Misty Hudson  
Naomi Chaplin  

 
 

 

 

Session next meets on Wednesday, April 11 
 

  Session Minutes are available, after approval, in the office.  
 
 
 

    Deacons :               Deacon of the  Responsibility  
                        Month                     Assignments  

Class of 2018  
 Brett Hill    
 Renae Hardesty  
 Barb Monical   
 Angie Timm   
Class of 2019   
 Leann Gaffney 
 Katie Taylor 
 Steve Myers 
 Anna Rayburn 
Class of 2020  
  Rick Gaffney 
  Amber Owens 
  Jan Owens 
  Monica Stengel 
  Keisha Tucker 

Transportation 

Manor Birthdays 

Shut In Visits/Cards 

Wedding/Baby Showers 

 

Funeral Dinners 

Secretary 

Moderator/Nominating Comm. 

Co-Moderator; Manor Birthdays 

 

Funeral Dinners 

Meals 

Kitchen Supplies 

 

Special Events 

If you havenõt checked out our downstairs womenõs      
restroom, youõve missed seeing a fabulous remodeling  
job done by our very own  home improvement           
specialists, Bruce and Jan Owens! 
 

Our great appreciation and thanks go to these two  and others for planning 
and implementing this project to update and beautify this part of our church! 

9:00 a.m.  
Sunday  
WORSHIP 

April 1  
(9 a.m. 

Worship 

Easter ) 

April  
8 

April 
15 

April 
22 

April 
29 

April 1  
(Sunrise 

Service ) 

ACCOMPANIST 

Mary 
Sigler; 
Londa 
Holoch 

Mary 
Sigler 

Mary 
Sigler 

Mary 
Sigler 

Mary 
Sigler 

Mary 
Sigler; 
Londa 
Holoch 

LAYREADER  
Jan 

Owens 
Phyllis 
Bruce 

Jacob 
Holoch 

Mindy 
Cox 

Naomi 
Chaplin 

Terri 
Caldwell 

USHER/
GREETERS 

Jan & 
Bruce 
Owens  

Nicole & 
Chris 

Houser 

Teresa & 
G. J. 
Miller 

Eric & 
Noah 

Stengel 

Cheryl & 
Dennis 

Robertson 

Linda 
Ramsey; 

Lee  
Albert 

KIDZ 
CHURCH 

 

Sydney 
Owens; 

Abby 
Wood; 
Kaitlyn 
Builta 

Bryon 
Owens 

Jan 
Owens 

  

NURSERY 
Brett  
Hill 

Logan 
Stengel; 
Tyson 
Brent 

Sydney 
Owens; 

Abby 
Wood 

Haley 
Cox 

Jamie 
Tucker 

Marty 
Dean 

TECH 
BOOTH 

Steve 
Sinnott; 
Garrett 
Hudson 

Tracey 
Holoch; 
Noah 

Stengel 

Bruce 
Owens; 
Jacob 
Holoch 

Randy 
Sigler; 
Tyson 
Brent 

Brian 
Cordray; 
Carson 
Houser 

Steve 
Sinnott; 
Randy 
Sigler 

COMMUNION  
SERVERS 

Bruce & 
Jan 

Owens 
     

LeROY 
MANOR  
WORSHIP 

 

Steve 
Myers; 
Harlan 
Bottles 

    

SUNDAY 
SCHOOL 
SNACKS 

 

Cordray 
& 

McBride 
Families 

Brent & 
Toohill 

Families 

Owens & 
Underhill 
Families 

Wood & 
Graves 
Families 

 

      Called to Serve  -  April 2018  



We welcomed three new families to our church on Sunday, March 11th.  Joining 

were Amy & Scott Graves, Teresha & Charlie Bossingham and Kim & Keith Builta.    

Delaney & Amy 

Graves,  Kaitlyn 

& Khloe Builta,  

and Lauren 

Bossingham  

were baptized 

that morning.  

If you know of anyone in our congregation that  
will be graduating from high school or college this 
spring, please let the Church Office know so that 
we may recognize their achievements on May 20th. 

Nearly 40 youth (sporting their 
camp t-shirts!) and many parents 
worked at this yearôs very    
successful Pancake and Sausage 
Breakfast to raise $1284 for the 
summer camp/mission trips.   

 

An additional $803 was raised 
from the studentôs art work  
auctioned during the breakfast. 

 

Thank you to all who helped 
make this fundraiser such a  
success!  

March 17th 


